
 

Memorandum 

TO:  MAYOR CASTNER AND HOMER CITY COUNCIL  

FROM:  KATIE KOESTER, CITY MANAGER  

DATE:  JANUARY 23, 2019 

SUBJECT: CITY MANAGER REPORT 

Alaska Clean Water Actions (ACWA) Grant 

I am happy to announce that the Department of Environmental Conservation recently awarded the City 

an Alaska Clean Water Actions (ACWA) stewardship grant.  This 60-40 matching grant will help fund the 
 development of the Stormwater Master Plan, a longtime prioritized project in the CIP. The project 

will produce baseline stormwater runoff information and identify low-impact development (or green 

infrastructure) opportunities for stormwater collection and treatment.  Local planners, engineers, and the 

public will use this information to develop the Master Plan and highlight methods that can minimize the 
ecological, economic, and community impacts of stormwater runoff. The grant will also help construct 

green infrastructure features at our new Homer police station.  These features will directly store and 

divert stormwater that might otherwise be left untreated and provide the City with an opportunity to 
publicly highlight the value of low-impact development. This demonstration project compliments 

mapping and runoff assessment activities and is foundational to community-wide planning and 

stormwater policy development. Many thanks to Councilmember Lord who was able to lend her water 
quality expertise to this project.  

 

New Police Station Design Plan Open House at Cowles Chambers 

The City will be hosting an open house on Monday, February 4th, to share the new police station 35% 
design plan with the public.  We encourage community members to stop by Cowles Chambers anytime 

between 4:30 pm and 6:00 pm to review the schematic drawings, siding options, and carpet samples 

proposed for the building.  Project Manager Pat McNary and City staff will be on hand to answer questions 

and receive feedback.  
 

Budget Work Ongoing 

Finance Director Walton and I have been meeting with Mayor Castner to work on  fiscal issues 
while also making improvements to the budget process. This includes developing a fund balance 

policy, depreciation reserves policy, cash flow analysis, fund consolidation, and budget forecasting. We 

will keep Council appraised of progress as we work towards a more streamlined budget process for 2020. 
The final 2019 budget will be posted on the website by Tuesday, January 29th. Please let me know if you 

would like a printed copy.  

 

 
 



January 22nd Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO) Meeting 
Councilmember Stroozas organized a meeting between local businesses and Jedidiah Smith, the Local 

Government Specialist for the Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office. The meeting was held to discuss the 

comprehensive overhaul of Title 4  as proposed by Senator 
, Senate Bill 76.  One element of Senate Bill 76 that has the ability to impact Homer 

businesses is the proposed changes to public convenience licenses. As defined in Title 4, a public 

convenience license allows a restaurant to serve beer and wine beyond the population limits if the 

restaurant owners go through the process of collecting signatures and petitioning the Alcohol Control 
Board. The City of Homer has more per capita public convenience licenses than most towns because of 

the large non-resident population we serve. The most recent version of Senate Bill 76 would replace the 

current public convenience license with a different license type (already known as REPL in Title 4), which 
would eliminate the onerous process of collecting the signatures needed to apply for a beer and wine 

license. Under Senate Bill 76, the public convenience license would be converted to an REPL and the 

number of REPLs would be capped at the combined number of current public convenience and REPL 

licenses. There would be a mechanism, however, for a local municipality to petition the Alcohol Control 

Board for more REPLs. Protecting local control is something many municipalities are advocating for. 

Senate Bill 76 did not pass during the last legislative session but Senator Micciche has indicated he is 

willing to sponsor a new version of the bill, which will likely look substantially similar to Senate Bill 76. 
The new version of the bill can be found here: http://www.legis.state.ak.us/PDF/30/Bills/SB0076F.PDF. 

Senate Bill 76 is a comprehensive reform bill that has many other elements capable of impacting our 

economy, business sector, and public safety. The City of Homer has been following this issue as the 
restaurant and beverage industry is a key component of our economic base; brings visitors to Homer; and 

enhances the quality of life for our year-round residents. I will be sure to update Council on Senator 

 
 

January 16th KBBI Coffee Table Discussion Regarding AK-LNG 

On January 16th at the KBBI studio, Tim Dillion from the Kenai Peninsula Economic Development District 

(KPEDD), Frank Richards from Alaska Gasline Development Corporation, and I discussed the potential 
impacts AK-LNG could have on the Homer area. With 12,000 temporary workers during a construction 

phase estimated to last up to 5 years and 1,000 full time employees, we could potentially see an increase 

program to recruit Peninsula youth for this project. With fifteen to twenty AK-LNG ships a month in the 

inlet, support vessels for the project such as export tugs and marine pilot boats will want to homeport in 

Homer, furthering the need for the large vessel harbor expansion project to be listed as a statewide 
priority.  You can listen to the interview here: https://www.kbbi.org/post/coffee-table-january-16-2018.   

 

Seawall and the Ocean Drive Loop Special Service District (ODLSSD) 

In the November 28th , I brought up the need to have some discussion regarding 
Seawall maintenance and repairs. Over the last few years, winter storms have reduced the Seawall 

maintenance funding balance to below $100,000. I have sent the attached letter to property owners 

requesting a neighborhood meeting to discuss the future of the Seawall. Two potential mitigation 
measures to extend the life of this 16 year old piece of infrastructure include increasing funding for annual 

preventative maintenance (rather than just repairs) and a potential major capital project to reinforce the 

toe of the wall where the most damage occurs. Any measure will require Council action and collaboration 
between the property owners and the City. To that end, I encourage any of you who are available to make 

it to the neighborhood meeting scheduled for Thursday, February 28th, at 5:30pm in Council Chambers.  

 

http://www.legis.state.ak.us/PDF/30/Bills/SB0076F.PDF
https://www.kbbi.org/post/coffee-table-january-16-2018


Enc: 
Alaska Clean Water Actions Grant Award Letter 

January 23rd Letter to Ocean Drive Loop Property Owners 
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